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Report of the Ad Hoc Band Planning Committee

ARRL Board of Directors

July 2010

The 2010 Committee chair is Vice President Frahm, replacing current First VP Roderick. Otherwise committee membership remains constant. Two issues have been referred to us subsequent to the January board meeting.
Region II Bandplan update
As per a 2007 IARU procedure the first triennial review of the Region II HF bandplan is being conducted. Member societies were solicited for suggested revisions. President Craigie tasked this committee with reporting our recommendations to the Executive Committee. Member and other stakeholder comments were collected on the ARRL website. The committee reviewed that input and used their own thoughts and experience in formulating a report to the EC which was delivered in late April. There is an ARRL HF bandplan which for us supercedes, but should be in harmony with, the R2 plan. Consequently our recommendations to Region II were rather sparse, consisting of correction of two compilation errors in the current bandplan, plus suggesting a general proviso that would caution about bandplans not being a guarantee of clear or even usable frequencies.

As the review process played out the committee received R2’s Unified Bandplan proposal, combining the ideas from all reporting societies. There were only two reports -- Radio Amateurs of Canada and ARRL, as it turned out. We reviewed this document and gave final recommendations to the EC. They formulated and have just conveyed the ARRL position to Region II and a revised R2 HF bandplan will likely be adopted early October at the Region conference in El Salvador.
As mentioned in our report to the EC 1 distributed to the board reflector June 1,  eighty comments were received from users. Many of these offered ideas and perspectives useful beyond the Region II bandplan review – they could be kept in mind when ARRL reviews the Considerate Operator’s Frequency Guide or considers educational articles or publications.

60 Meters 
It has been known for a while that our request for a replacement channel, increase to 100 watts ERP, and expansion of allowable modes at 5 mHz had moved to the NPRM stage. This years-old request languished at FCC but now the NPRM has been published and reply comments are due July 14.
Although this is not a “band” but five discrete channels, we would like to engineer a contiguous allocation there. (likely to be a long term, delicate process) For that and other reasons our committee was asked to consider some of the ramifications as 60 Meters may move beyond an exclusively SSB allocation for us. We have considered a few implications and shared them with the Executive Committee as they and General Counsel Imlay formulate the ARRL reply.

Depending on the outcome of the NPRM there may be need to strategize how the various channels should be used – by mode and possibly by QSO content. In addition each channel may be allowed “subchannels” for multiple narrowband mode QSOs. We have a clean record to date of sharing with the primary government USB users. If and when multi-mode privileges are granted to us it is imperative that methods to insure cessation of QSOs when required are formulated and conveyed to hams. Once the FCC approves multi-mode access the Bandplan committee will likely be involved in the process of determining efficient and most compliant utilization of new privileges.
The necessity of vacating channels quickly when primary users are present must be stressed to all users. A reasonable and efficient band plan will go a long way in fostering compliance, which will maximize chances of US amateurs gaining an allocation of contiguous spectrum at 5 mHz in the future.   

Observations

As the new kid on the committee I am appreciative of the guidance given me, especially as we discussed the scope and methodology of the R2 bandplan revision process. 
Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Frahm KØBJ
Members of the Committee:

Vice President  Bruce Frahm – KØBJ
Director  Tom Frenaye – K1KI

Director  Dick Norton – N6AA

Staff  Steve Ford – WB8IMY
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– The report erroneously referred to the HF Bandplan Committee as a standing committee.  It is in fact an ad hoc committee, of ‘long standing’.
